From: sherr

To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Comment on Matter 16 of 9/11/2023 Regular City Council Meeting
Date: Saturday, September 9, 2023 6:47:19 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---

Regarding the

Planning Administrative Decision to Deny a Minor Use Permit for The Floodway LLC
Project Located at 4875 Petaluma Boulevard North, I hope you will grant this appeal.

Why disallow a use permit for mobile vendors to rent space and sell goods in this location?
Mobile vendors, food trucks and customers will not be endangered if using the property during
dry conditions. Tax dollars would be brought in by sales. This could be a way to show that

Petaluma is in a modern era with respect to having a place for mobile vendors, especially food
trucks.

I understand that San Francisco has relaxed its permit process for food trucks. This is a
popular trend in the Bay area.

Please allow this project to be permitted and to move forward.
Thank you.

Sherry Sandberg
Petaluma resident





